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The Committee on Planning and Priorities (CPP) has reviewed the final report of the Provost’s Committee on the Teaching/Learning Initiative (dated May 15, 2008).  CPP endorses the Provost’s Committee proposal to establish a center for teaching and learning as fully consistent with the mission of the College and as an important and appropriate priority initiative.  

The Provost’s Committee also recommended the creation of a Teaching and Learning Planning Council:

A committee of campus stakeholders, primarily composed of faculty, should provide advice and support to the Director [of the center for teaching and learning].  This Council should meet throughout the year to discuss strategic direction, review plans, propose initiatives, and conduct formative reviews for the Center.  
CPP endorses this recommendation, although, after consultation with campus stakeholders, we have changed this advisory body from a Planning Council to a Program Council.  

We recommend that a Teaching and Learning Program Council (TLPC) be formed as soon as possible during the 2008-09 academic year.  As with other Program Councils, its members should be appointed by the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and SGA.  The TLPC, in coordination with the Provost, should serve as a hiring committee for the first director of the center for teaching and learning.  

We recommend that the following section be added to the Governance Document:

Teaching and Learning Program Council (TLPC): TLPC makes recommendations to the Committee on Academic Programs concerning the nature, structure, services, and programming of the center for teaching and learning.  

(16 members) Director of the center for teaching and learning(ex-officio); 1 academic dean; 7 faculty representing the variety of disciplines and pedagogies at the College; 4 staff from areas of the College involved in teaching, learning and advising, including at least one from Student Affairs and one from Information Technology; 3 students.  
